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Dates for the Diary Dear parents and carers, 
 

Who would have guessed at the beginning of this 
academic year that my final Snippets message to you 
would be under the conditions of the rising of a 
national, indeed international, lockdown? 
 

We have all had to deal with uncertainty, as there has 
not been a guidebook for families, schools or even 
governments. I would like to offer you my sincerest 
gratitude for how you have accessed and helped 
teach your children throughout this difficult time. 
 

I would like to say “goodbye” to our Year Six children 
who were cheated out of almost half of their final year 
at primary school. Throughout the year they were 
performing so well academically that we had predicted 
our highest SATs results to date. That was because of 
tremendously hard work on their part and the 
dedication of the staff. I know there has been a lot of 
disappointment that they were not given the chance to 
show just how well they have worked and what they 
have learned. I am extremely proud of them and look 
forward to saying goodbye in person at 1:00pm next 
Tuesday, 21st July, when we have a short socially 
distanced celebration in the playground. 
 

We are finalising our plans and training for a full 
reopening of school in September and I ask you all to 
keep checking ParentHub and our website for these 
plans, which will be posted next week and updated 
should there be any further developments throughout 
the summer. 
 

Thank you once again for supporting us through a 
very strange period of our history and I wish you all a 
happy and healthy summer 2020. 
 

Take care and keep safe, 
 

Selina Frazer, 
Headteacher. 

Summer Term 2020 
 

Friday 17th July – Last day of school to those that 

have been attending 
 

Monday 20th July to Wednesday 2nd September – 

Summer Holidays 

 

**************************************** 

Autumn Term 2020 
 

Thursday 3rd September – Children return to school 

 

Communication 

We continue to use our Parenthub and/or Twitter feed 
https://twitter.com/Huntershallps to communicate messages 
during the time that the school is closed to most pupils in 
order to provide childcare to critical workers’ children. Home 
Learning activities, which are updated regularly, can be 
located here: http://www.huntershallprimary.org.uk/home-
learning/489.html 
 

Remember that each year group has an email address:  
Reception@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk  
Yone@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
Ytwo@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
Ythree@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
Yfour@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
Yfive@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
Ysix@hunters-hall.bardaglea.org.uk 
You can send questions or work to the relevant year group. 
(Responses will be given during working hours Monday to 
Friday)  

School Uniform Sales 

Uniform will be on sale in school on the following dates and times. 
 

Monday 20th July – 3:00 pm to 4:00 pm 
 

And  
 

Tuesday 18th August – 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 
Friday 28th August – 10:00 am to 2:00 pm 
 

Parents cannot try the uniform on the children at the school. 
 

You can also purchase online:  

www.schooluniformdirect.org.uk/schools/product-category/schools-

and-clubs/hunters-hall-primary/  
 

              Thank you 
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An author from 4N Free ESOL Classes 

 

 
This is an innovated version of an 

Indigenous Canadian myth, or 
'Trickster' tale by Henry 4N 

 

Summer Reading Online Challenge 

 
Barking and Dagenham Libraries will be encouraging local children to take part in this year’s Summer Reading 
Challenge. Due to the current lockdown this year’s challenge will run online at 
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/ with the theme “Silly Squad. 
 
This year children set their own challenge to read any amount of books during the Challenge from June to 
September, with children being encouraged to read anything that makes them happy – whether it be comics, 
joke books, poetry, fiction or non-fiction; in digital or print format; from e-book lending through the public library 
service or from what they already have at home. 
 
Online e-books for children are free for Barking and Dagenham library members, and those signing up for 
membership now are able to use them straight away with the online account number supplied. Details of the e-
books and comics for children, Ziptales online reading platform and Summer Reading Challenge videos with 
celebrity readers and more can be found on the Pen to Print website 
 
Families are encouraged to join in and ‘Get Silly’ with downloadable activities, games, quizzes and more. New 
content will be added each week, the fun will continue throughout the summer to keep families engaged 
 

https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
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Lego Bubble Poems 

 

 



Goodbye Miss Tizzard 

 

Sports Day Bubbles 

 



New Classes for 2020-21 

 

 



 

 


